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Minutes of the October 26, 2022, Executive Committee Meeting of the 
Southeastern Connecticut Regional Resources Recovery Authority 

Held at the Gales Ferry office & via Zoom
SCRRRA Executive Committee Meeting – October 26, 2022,
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Call Meeting to Order 

      Meeting was called to order at 2:00 pm.

1. Roll Call          
	Joe Bragaw
	East Lyme Representative
	P
	Todd Babbitt
	Griswold Representative
	P

	Gary Schneider
	Waterford Representative
	P
	Stacey Leitch
	Groton Representative
	P

	Pat McLaughlin
	Norwich Representative
	P
	
	
	


P = Present, C=Call In (Audio), A=Absent              
Quorum Present
Others: David Aldridge, SCRRRA Executive Director;  Chris Roman, SCRRRA Finance Manager; Robin Cano, Operations Administrator, SCRRRA Legal Counsel Richard Barger, and SCRRRA Consultant Jim Bolduc.
3.   Act on Minutes OF Meetings Held on September 29, 2022
Majority was in favor, none were opposed
      (Motion by Todd Babbitt, 2nd by Stacey Leitch)
4.  Finance reports:  
Dave Aldridge reviewed September’s finance report.
5. President / Staff Reports:

I. DRAFT FY 2024 Budget
Dave Aldridge referred to the second draft of the 2024 in our paperwork packages.  It was developed with the following assumptions: 

· Waste volumes were planned as a three year trailing average, as we have done in the past.

· MSW revenue is planned at 131,908 tons at the current subsidized rate of $61.25.

· Tip fee expense is calculated using the contractual inflationary cap of 3%.

· Recycling revenue was calculated at $27.70/ton using the contractual inflationary cap of 3%.
· The same 3% inflationary factor was used in the ECRRA royalty payment.

· A 4% cost of living adjustment was used based on advice from our investment counselor, we are also awaiting advice from our Human Resource Consultant.  

· Insurance increases based on advice from our insurance broker.

· Mulch hauling expense was reduced to $100,000 as approved by
Board vote.


Lobbyist expense was eliminated by Board vote ($25,000).


As a result of Board actions at the last meeting the total subsidy for FY 2024 is planned at $1,600,000 down from a previously planned amount of $1,998,000 on a planned FY 2023 subsidy of $2,000,000.

II.Review of Reserve Accounts
Mr. Aldridge referred to an updated Reserve Fund Account Sheet that has been updated with FY 2022 actuals.  The total of $40,800,000 equals the flash report that we received from Fiducient Advisors last week.  We will be reviewing and voting on adjusting these totals in the next Board Meeting after we adopt a final FY 2024 budget.
6.  Executive Session: None  

7.  New Business: None
ADJOURNMENT
Joe Bragaw asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting.  It was made by Stacey Leitch and seconded by Pat McLaughlin.

There being no other business to discuss, the meeting adjourned at 2:52 p.m.


Respectfully Submitted,
Gary Schneider
Secretary


